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QUARTERLY REPORT ON THE USE OF FUNDS
ALLOCATED UNDER RESOLUTION CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) 
 FOR THE PERIOD JULY 1 – SEPTEMBER 30, 2004

Capital Fund for the Remodeling of the Simon Bolivar Room
This document is being distributed to the Permanent Missions
and will be presented to the Permanent Council of the Organization.
USE OF RESOURCES OF THE RESERVE SUBFUND FOR CAPITAL INVESTMENTS
AND TO MEET OAS MANDATES

REPORT TO THE PERMANENT COUNCIL ON THE REMODELING OF THE SIMON BOLIVAR ROOM - CPR/RES. 831 (1342/02) – PARAGRAPH 1d 

FOR THE PERIOD JULY 1 – SEPTEMBER 30, 2004

Permanent Council Resolution 831 (1342/02) paragraph 1d resolves to appropriate …“up to two million six hundred fifty thousand dollars (US$2,650,000) to fund appropriation authorized in resolution CPR/RES. 823 (1335/02) for remodeling the Simon Bolivar Room…”.
To this end, the Department of Technology and Facilities Services is pleased to provide the Permanent Council with the following information:

Approved by PC Resolution 831:



 $2,650,000

Interest Earned in Prior Periods:




 $    71,835 




Amounts Spent and
Already Reported in Prior

Periods:  






($  661,911)




                      
Beginning Balance as of July 1, 2004:



$ 2,059,924
Interest Earned July 1 through September 30, 2004:

$     10,705  


Expenditures for July 1 through September 30, 2004:

($  127,992)
· Architectural design:  

$37,444 
· Engineering services: 

$22,000  

· Equipment and services:

$24,548     

· Construction:


$44,000 

Ending Balance as of September 30, 2004:


$1,942,636


ANNEX
During this period, additional demolition work was undertaken based on the design agreement for the restoration of the room.  The demolition work included the removal of steel beams and other supporting structures that impeded the expansion of the conference room and the design of the new space for the interpretation cabins on the new mezzanine level.  Additional openings were made through the walls to accommodate new doors that will lead to the support spaces of the Simon Bolivar Room.

The Architect, with the other contracted consultants (mechanical engineering, lighting specialists, acoustics’ engineers, and audio-visual designers) finalized their design.

 

The completed architectural blueprints are currently being reviewed by the project team and the other project stakeholders: the Secretariat of Conferences and Meetings, the Office of the Assistant Secretary General, and the Department of Public Information.
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